From: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX
To: Fogg, Bruce PREM:EX

Subject: FW: Sooke student received award from HRH Princess Anne

Date: February 15, 2019 1:50:41 PM

Hi Bruce,

Would your MLA office like to send a letter of congratulations? MRF can, but the student is from your riding.

Best, Melissa

From: Zahida Machan

Sent: Thursday, February 14, 2019 4:49 PM

To: Minister, EDUC EDUC:EX

Subject: Sooke student received award from HRH Princess Anne

Dear Minister Fleming,

I am writing to you because of one our students, Daniela Hoolaef, is .22 from Sooke, BC, recently volunteered with our program in Ghana. She has gone over and above the expectations of a volunteer there and has been fundraising for a not for profit pharmacy in the village she volunteered in. She recently was awarded a great honour from Her Royal Highness Princess Anne, but the presentation was made in the UK to our director, Cam Sylvester, on her behalf. We are looking at ways we can acknowledge this student and give her her certificate and an acknowledgement that measures up to what she missed out on by not being able to be present in the UK to meet with this esteemed member of the Royal Family. Below is a photo of HRH Princess Anne presenting Daniela's certificate to our director. Let me know if I can provide more detail, but do let me know if there's any way possible of organizing something with your office to celebrate this student's amazing achievement. I can be reached at 778-322-9274 or at this email address.



Zahida Machan

Community Outreach Coordinator / Vancouver Island Ambassador

Lattitude Global Volunteering

(Formerly Gap Activity Projects)

A non-profit dedicated to youth development through international volunteerism www.lattitudecanada.org

Cell: 778 322 9274



Join me for a Gap Year Information Night in Victoria on March 13, 2019. Register here.

Celebrating nearly 50,000 volunteers placed around the world since 1972

From: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX

To: Chang, Stephanie JTT:EX; Snoddon, Michael AEST:EX; Scott, Samantha AG:EX

Subject:MLA Quote ApprovalDate:February 7, 2019 2:24:01 PM

Attachments: NR - Vancouver Seismic - DRAFT2.docx

ATT00001.txt

Hi folks! Please see attached for MLA quotes from your Ministers in a seismic announcement NR for approval as soon as possible.

Thanks! Melissa From: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX

To: Rousseau, Christine LASS:EX; Hahn, Andra EDUC:EX

Subject: Re: Constituency Meeting Date - Feb 8th?

Date: February 6, 2019 10:41:43 AM

That sounds good. Keep the constit meetings as scheduled and we can schedule the CA/EA meeting at 1PM.

From: Rousseau, Christine
Sent: February-06-19 10:38 AM
To: Hahn, Andra EDUC:EX
Cc: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX

Subject: RE: Constituency Meeting Date - Feb 8th?

Hey All,

Currently there are four meetings scheduled at 2:30, 2:45, 3:00, and 3:30pm. While I assume three of those would be amenable to being moved, the meeting at 2:45pm is not available any earlier. It's with the ACT Foundation http://actfoundation.ca/ and they have been trying to meet with Rob for quite a while and it is a crossover meeting as well pertaining to Education and Constituency. They are okay with a phone call but would prefer the 2:45pm face to face so if we could keep the meeting times as they are, it would be great.

Perhaps QP Prep could be moved till 11:00am with the CA Meeting happening at 1:00pm? Let me know,

Christine Rousseau

From: Hahn, Andra EDUC:EX [mailto:Andra.Hahn@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Wednesday, February 6, 2019 10:21 AM

To: Rousseau, Christine

Cc: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX

Subject: RE: Constituency Meeting Date - Feb 8th?

HI Christine

We now have Braefoot itinerary and Melissa is wondering if a meeting afterwards with C.A.'s at the Constit office from 11-12 will work followed by meetings with constituents right after. Let me know. Andra

From: Rousseau, Christine < Christine.Rousseau@leg.bc.ca

Sent: January 28, 2019 12:29 PM

To: Hahn, Andra EDUC:EX <<u>Andra.Hahn@gov.bc.ca</u>> **Subject:** Constituency Meeting Date - Feb 8th?

Hey Andra,

Could I place a hold on February 8th for Constituency meetings? I see there are a couple of potentials already for that date, but given the amount of Vancouver trips upcoming, this date looks the most likely.

We could have constituents go to the Leg for meetings at noon or have them at the Constituency office at 2:30pm? I have 3 that would be likely booked so an hour would be great.

Let me know if this can be accommodated!

Thanks ©

Christine Rousseau | Constituency Assistant | The Hon. Rob Fleming | MLA for Victoria-Swan Lake | 250-356-5022 | Christine.rousseau@leg.bc.ca

MLA Website and to Sign up for Rob's Newsletter: Rob Fleming | Facebook | Twitter | Instagram The Victoria-Swan Lake Constituency Office recognizes that we reside on the territory of the Lekwungen people, now known as the Esquimalt and Songhees First Nations.

From: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX

To: Bertrand, Julie EDUC:EX

Subject: RE: Draft Min | Form Response

Date: February 11, 2019 2:09:24 PM

That's great. Thanks Julie.

From: Bertrand, Julie EDUC:EX

Sent: Monday, February 11, 2019 12:00 PM

To: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX
Cc: EDUC Correspondence EDUC:EX
Subject: Draft Min | Form Response

Hi Melissa,

The attached was actioned last week as draft-min. Despite there only being 3 attachments, there are many incomings in each attachment. These incomings will be logged as a batch, and given the volume, I would advise that we draft a form response as a reply.

Please let me know if you have any issues with this.

Thanks—

Julie Bertrand | A/ Team Lead

Corporate Writing Services
Deputy Minister's Office | Ministry of Education

Email: Julie.Bertrand@gov.bc.ca

From: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX

To: Maartman, William PSSG:EX; Leslie, Sean GCPE:EX

Cc: Harrison, Veronica EDUC:EX; Hahn, Andra EDUC:EX; Filion, Corinna GCPE:EX; McPhee, Erin GCPE:EX

Subject: Re: Feb. 13 - Proclamation - Real Acts of Caring Week

Date: February 6, 2019 11:19:14 AM

Hi all. It is Rick Glumac and he only needs bullets. Thanks!

From: Maartman, William EDUC:EX **Sent:** February-06-19 10:01 AM

To: Leslie, Sean GCPE:EX

Cc: Harrison, Veronica EDUC:EX; Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX; Hahn, Andra EDUC:EX; Filion, Corinna

GCPE:EX; McPhee, Erin GCPE:EX

Subject: Re: Feb. 13 - Proclamation - Real Acts of Caring Week

We'll check in with the MLA. I think it's Glumac.

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 6, 2019, at 9:58 AM, Leslie, Sean GCPE:EX < Sean.Leslie@gov.bc.ca > wrote:

Hello, just touching base on the statement for MLA Glumac to read next week in the legislature.

Do you want us to draft the entire 2 minute statement – no problem! – or provide bullets for his team to work on?

Just don't want to double up on any work as it seems to me some MLA's in the past have pretty much done their own thing with statements.

CC'ing Erin who holds the pen here.

Thanks!

Sean

From: McPhee, Erin GCPE:EX Sent: January 25, 2019 1:50 PM

To: Filion, Corinna GCPE:EX < Corinna. Filion@gov.bc.ca >; Leslie, Sean GCPE:EX

<Sean.Leslie@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Feb. 13 - Proclamation - Real Acts of Caring Week

Will do

Erin McPhee

Public Affairs Officer

B.C. Ministry of Education Communications

Office: 250 356-5288 Cell: 778 584-4722

From: Filion, Corinna GCPE:EX **Sent:** January 25, 2019 1:41 PM

To: McPhee, Erin GCPE:EX < Erin.McPhee@gov.bc.ca; Leslie, Sean GCPE:EX

<<u>Sean.Leslie@gov.bc.ca</u>>

Subject: RE: Feb. 13 - Proclamation - Real Acts of Caring Week

Can you pls do some tweets on this for MRF as well

From: McPhee, Erin GCPE:EX

Sent: Tuesday, January 22, 2019 9:32 AM

To: Leslie, Sean GCPE:EX **Cc:** Filion, Corinna GCPE:EX

Subject: RE: Feb. 13 - Proclamation - Real Acts of Caring Week

Yes! Sounds good!

Erin

Erin McPhee

Public Affairs Officer

B.C. Ministry of Education Communications

Office: 250 356-5288 Cell: 778 584-4722

From: Leslie, Sean GCPE:EX Sent: January 22, 2019 8:55 AM

To: McPhee, Erin GCPE:EX < Erin.McPhee@gov.bc.ca Ccrinna.Filion@gov.bc.ca

Subject: FW: Feb. 13 - Proclamation - Real Acts of Caring Week Hi Erin, do you have time to take this on? If not, I can ask Kerri.

Per the exchange below, a proclamation declaring Real Acts of Caring Week will be read in the legislature on February 13th – students from Coquitlam who asked for this will be in the legislature.

We need a 2 minute statement prepared for an MLA to read just before QP on that date – can I leave with you?

Thanks. Sean

From: Filion, Corinna GCPE:EX **Sent:** January 22, 2019 6:49 AM

To: Leslie, Sean GCPE:EX < Sean.Leslie@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: Fwd: Feb. 13 - Proclamation - Real Acts of Caring Week

Can you pls assign

Thanks

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Beddall, Scott EDUC:EX" < Scott.Beddall@gov.bc.ca>

Date: January 21, 2019 at 9:24:03 PM PST

To: "Filion, Corinna GCPE:EX" < Corinna.Filion@gov.bc.ca, "Leslie, Sean

GCPE:EX" <Sean.Leslie@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: FW: Feb. 13 - Proclamation - Real Acts of Caring Week

Hi Corinna and Sean,

Re the statement to be read out prior to QP, are you able to direct me to an example that I can reference? Want to make sure we hit the right tone, style, etc....

Thanks in advance!

Cheers, Scott

From: Beddall, Scott EDUC:EX Sent: January 21, 2019 9:22 PM

To: Hahn, Andra EDUC:EX < Andra. Hahn@gov.bc.ca >

Cc: Filion, Corinna GCPE:EX <<u>Corinna.Filion@gov.bc.ca</u>>; Leslie, Sean GCPE:EX <<u>Sean.Leslie@gov.bc.ca</u>>; O'Callaghan, Jacqueline EDUC:EX <<u>Jacqueline.OCallaghan@gov.bc.ca</u>>

Subject: RE: Feb. 13 - Proclamation - Real Acts of Caring Week Hi Andra,

Thanks for your email. No problem – I'll coordinate with Jacqui to get the paper copy proclamation to your office. Re the statement – happy to help with that too....I'll connect with Corinna and Sean on that front. Cheers.

Scott

From: Hahn, Andra EDUC:EX Sent: January 21, 2019 1:35 PM

To: Beddall, Scott EDUC:EX < Scott.Beddall@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: Filion, Corinna GCPE:EX <<u>Corinna.Filion@gov.bc.ca</u>>; Leslie, Sean GCPE:EX <<u>Sean.Leslie@gov.bc.ca</u>>; O'Callaghan, Jacqueline EDUC:EX <<u>Jacqueline.OCallaghan@gov.bc.ca</u>>

Subject: RE: Feb. 13 - Proclamation - Real Acts of Caring Week HI Scott,

I just spoke to the whip's office and yes, we will need the proclamation from you/Jacquie. They are not organizing for the paper copy. Secondly, the whip's office would like a 2 minute statement prepared to be read on Feb. 13 prior to QP – is that something you will do? Thanks

Andra

From: Beddall, Scott EDUC:EX Sent: January 10, 2019 10:47 PM

To: Hahn, Andra EDUC:EX <<u>Andra.Hahn@gov.bc.ca</u>>; Giuliano, Angela LASS:EX <<u>Angela.Giuliano@leg.bc.ca</u>>

Cc: Filion, Corinna GCPE:EX <<u>Corinna.Filion@gov.bc.ca</u>>; Leslie, Sean GCPE:EX <<u>Sean.Leslie@gov.bc.ca</u>>; O'Callaghan, Jacqueline EDUC:EX <<u>Jacqueline.OCallaghan@gov.bc.ca</u>>

Subject: RE: Feb. 13 - Proclamation - Real Acts of Caring Week Hi Andra,

Really great to hear that this has come together. I have the copy of the proclamation – I'll coordinate with Jacqui to get that to you.

Cheers, Scott

From: Hahn, Andra EDUC:EX Sent: January 10, 2019 2:52 PM

To: Giuliano, Angela LASS:EX < Angela. Giuliano@leg.bc.ca>

Cc: Filion, Corinna GCPE:EX < Corinna.Filion@gov.bc.ca >; Leslie, Sean

GCPE:EX <<u>Sean.Leslie@gov.bc.ca</u>>; Beddall, Scott EDUC:EX

<<u>Scott.Beddall@gov.bc.ca</u>>; Hahn, Andra EDUC:EX

<Andra.Hahn@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Feb. 13 - Proclamation - Real Acts of Caring Week Wonderful, thank you! Feb. 13 is shaping up nicely for this school group and they are thrilled about this proclamation and coming to the Legislature.

Angela, Minister Fleming would like to present the paper copy of the Proclamation to the group in person in his office after QP. Where would we obtain the copy?

Thanks Andra

From: Giuliano, Angela < Angela. Giuliano@leg.bc.ca >

Sent: January 10, 2019 2:44 PM

To: Hahn, Andra EDUC:EX < Andra. Hahn@gov.bc.ca >

Cc: Lee, Sally Y LASS:EX <<u>Sally.Lee@leg.bc.ca</u>>; Kesteven, Torey LASS:EX <<u>Torey.Kesteven@leg.bc.ca</u>>

Subject: RE: Feb. 13 - Proclamation - Real Acts of Caring Week Hi Andra,

Thank you for confirming date. I have copied Rick's LA, Torey, to confirm he is able to make this statement on Wed/Feb 13 – PM sitting (your office will provide speaking notes).

Cheers, Angela

From: Hahn, Andra EDUC:EX [mailto:Andra.Hahn@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Thursday, January 10, 2019 2:38 PM

To: Giuliano, Angela < Angela. Giuliano@leg.bc.ca>

Cc: Lee, Sally Y < <u>Sally.Lee@leg.bc.ca</u>>; Hahn, Andra EDUC:EX

<Andra.Hahn@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: Feb. 13 - Proclamation - Real Acts of Caring Week HI Angela

Regarding the "Real Acts of Caring Week" proclamation we are hoping it can be read in the House on Feb. 13 @ 2:30 based on the information from the School Tours department (I have copied Sally @ Tours on this email) who has booked them into the house at approximately 2:10p.m. on Feb. 13 for 20 minutes. Please let me know if that works. The school group of approximately 40 students and teacher(s), although still to be confirmed, will likely be attending from SD43 in Coguitlam.

Minister Fleming accompanied MLA Glumac last June on a visit to a school in MLA Glumac's riding to meet with students on the Real Acts of Caring committee at Banting Middle School (also SD43). If possible, it might be nice if MLA Glumac was the Private Member that read the statement.

Thanks and please contact me if you have any questions,

Andra

Andra Hahn

Administrative Coordinator Office of the Hon. Rob Fleming

Minister of Education

Room 124, Parliament Buildings

Victoria, B.C.

Office: 778-974-5971

From: Giuliano, Angela < Angela. Giuliano@leg.bc.ca >

Sent: January 7, 2019 1:50 PM

To: Hahn, Andra EDUC:EX < Andra. Hahn@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Real Acts of Caring Week

Thanks Andra! Once you have a date confirmed – let me know if you would like an MLA (i.e. Mable Elmore) to make a 2 min statement on Real Acts of Caring week – your office would provide speaking notes. Angela

From: Giuliano, Angela < Angela. Giuliano@leg.bc.ca>

Sent: January 2, 2019 12:42 PM

To: Hahn, Andra EDUC:EX < Andra. Hahn@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: RE: Real Acts of Caring Week

Hi Andra – Happy New Year!

Let me know if you want a Private Member to make a 2 MIN statement on either Feb 13/Wed or Feb 14/Thu on behalf of MIN Fleming regarding 'Real Acts of Caring Week' - once you confirm which date this class will attend Leg.

Cheers, Angela

From: Leslie, Sean GCPE:EX

Sent: December 11, 2018 8:25 AM

To: Harrison, Veronica EDUC:EX < <u>Veronica.Harrison@gov.bc.ca</u>>; Maartman, William EDUC:EX < <u>William.Maartman@gov.bc.ca</u>>; Hamdon, Nadia EDUC:EX < <u>Nadia.Hamdon@gov.bc.ca</u>>; Hahn, Andra EDUC:EX < Andra.Hahn@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: Filion, Corinna GCPE:EX < Corinna.Filion@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: FW: Real Acts of Caring Week

Good morning, per the email exchange below, the Coquitlam teacher and her students who are behind the Real Acts of Caring Week are hoping MRF can invite them to the legislature in February to hear their proclamation being read in the house.

Any interest?

Thanks! Sean

From: "Beddall, Scott EDUC:EX" < Scott.Beddall@gov.bc.ca >

Date: December 6, 2018 at 4:54:00 PM PST

To: "Filion, Corinna GCPE:EX" < Corinna.Filion@gov.bc.ca>, "McPhee, Erin GCPE:EX" < Erin.McPhee@gov.bc.ca>, "Leslie, Sean GCPE:EX" < Sean.Leslie@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Real Acts of Caring Week

Thanks Corinna. Much appreciated.

Aside from the hard copies, I have the signed Decision Notes for both proclamations which include the proclamation language in the respective appendices - see attached. Let me know if that meets your needs - if not, I will ask Gov & Leg if they can get me e-copies of the actual proclamations.

Cheers,

Scott

----Original Message----

From: Filion, Corinna GCPE:EX Sent: December 6, 2018 4:23 PM

To: Beddall, Scott EDUC:EX < Scott.Beddall@gov.bc.ca>; McPhee, Erin GCPE:EX < Erin.McPhee@gov.bc.ca>; Leslie,

Sean GCPE:EX < Sean.Leslie@gov.bc.ca > Subject: RE: Real Acts of Caring Week

Hi Scott, yes we can follow up with MO on this. Do you have e-copies of both procs you can share?

Thanks

----Original Message----

From: Beddall, Scott EDUC:EX

Sent: Thursday, December 6, 2018 3:42 PM

To: McPhee, Erin GCPE:EX; Leslie, Sean GCPE:EX; Filion,

Corinna GCPE:EX

Subject: Real Acts of Caring Week

Hi Erin, Sean and Corinna,

Back in August, a teacher (Harriette Chang) and a group of students from Coquitlam SD met with our team here at the Ministry to share information on their Real Acts of Caring initiative, and to request a provincial proclamation for February 10-16, 2019 as Real Acts of Caring Week. That request was approved by the Minister, and I now have the printed proclamation all ready to go.

We were planning to draft a letter from the Minister and to mail a copy of the proclamation to Ms. Chang and her students, however they have requested the opportunity to come to the parliament buildings in February to hear it being read - see below. If this were to happen, we could potentially have the Minister give them the proclamation in person.

Could you please let me know how your team and the MO would like to proceed with this request?

Thanks all.

Cheers,

Scott

P.S. FYI, the Minister also approved the proclamation for Bullying Awareness Day (Pink Shirt Day), and I have the printed proclamations for that in my possession too - for when the time comes re our Pink Shirt Day activities.

----Original Message-----

From: Chang, Harriette < HChang@sd43.bc.ca>

Sent: December 6, 2018 2:34 PM

To: Beddall, Scott EDUC:EX < Scott.Beddall@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: Re: Thank you, and Mailing address

Hello!

Lovely to hear from you as always. The students still speak so highly of their experience presenting in Richmond. They are now in the midst of prepping for their next RAC Christmas outing, city council presentations, and having posters made for every school in BC to promote the idea of RAC.

We are still very hopeful that a provincial proclamation will be passed and want to thank you again for helping us with this. Is there anything which we can do to help? If a provincial proclamation is passed again, a number of RAC students representing different schools and school districts in BC would love to come to the parliament buildings in Victoria to hear it being read in February. I don't wish to bother you. Is there another person whom I can contact to work this out? In the past, we have had local MLAs helping us out.

Our school mailing address is:

Mundy Road Elementary School

2200 Austin Ave.

Coquitlam, B.C.

V3K 3S1

Hope that this email finds you well and that you have a wonderful Winter Break!

Warmest regards,

Harriette Chang
Counsellor
Heritage Mountain Elementary School (Tues, Thurs, Fri)
(604) 469-6407
Mundy Road Elementary School (Mon & Wed)
(604) 936-4271
Coquitlam School District (SD43)

From: Beddall, Scott EDUC:EX <<u>Scott.Beddall@gov.bc.ca</u>>

Sent: December 6, 2018 1:55 PM

To: Chang, Harriette

Subject: Thank you, and Mailing address

Hi Harriette,

Thanks so much for the thoughtful thank you card from you and the RAC team. That was very kind of you, and it was my pleasure to have all of you at our recent Safe School Coordinators meeting.

On another note, could you confirm your mailing address for me?

Hope this email finds all of you well, and wishing you all the best for the holiday season.

Cheers,

Scott

Scott Beddall | Director, Wellness and Safety he/him/his Learning Division | Ministry of Education 620 Superior St | Victoria BC | V8V 1V2 250-514-4961 From: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX
To: Hawse, Sheridan LASS:EX
Subject: Re: KMs on Catchment issues
Date: February 11, 2019 10:16:29 AM

Thanks! And yes, the sentiment is the same. Remind folks that there is a board meeting this evening and trustees are continuing to consult with parents.

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 11, 2019, at 10:06 AM, Hawse, Sheridan < Sheridan. Hawse@leg.bc.ca > wrote:

Hi Melissa.

First off - s.22

Secondly, thank you putting this messaging together. Would I be right in assuming this is similar to messaging for the Cloverdale Traditional school, or is there messaging coming re: that?

Sincerely,

Sheridan Hawse

Constituency Assistant to Rob Fleming, MLA for Victoria-Swan Lake P: 250-356-5041 | 1020 Hillside Avenue Victoria BC V8T 2A3

MLA Website and to Sign up for Rob's Newsletter: Rob Fleming | Facebook | Twitter | Instagram
The Victoria-Swan Lake Constituency Office recognizes that we reside on the territory of
the Lekwungen people, now known as the Esquimalt and Songhees First Nations.

From: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX [mailto:Melissa.Farrance@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Friday, February 8, 2019 8:40 AM

To: Rousseau, Christine < <u>Christine.Rousseau@leg.bc.ca</u>>; Schindler, Gregory < <u>Gregory.Schindler@leg.bc.ca</u>>; Hawse, Sheridan < <u>Sheridan.Hawse@leg.bc.ca</u>>

Subject: KMs on Catchment issues

Hi folks!

I know you have been receiving a lot of calls on the catchment changes SD 61 have been proposing. Please remember that these are school district matters and if parents are unhappy with the changes they should direct their comments to the duly elected school board. The district has assured us they are working with the parents and are available for comment.

Victor School/Catchments:

- <!--[if !supportLists]-->• <!--[endif]-->As you know, the Greater Victoria School District is reviewing their catchment boundaries to make the best use of their facilities and to give students the best learning experience possible.
- <!--[if !supportLists]-->• <!--[endif]-->It's always important that districts have fairness and student success in mind when they choose how to use their facilities.
- <!--[if !supportLists]-->
 <!--[endif]-->
 I know the value of Victor School and how
 special it is to the community; I have spoken to trustees and I know the Greater
 Victoria School board does as well.

- <!--[if !supportLists]--> <!--[endif]--> I understand no final decision has been made, and I'm pleased the board is continuing to consult with parents. These decisions must be made with the best interests of students and parents in mind.
- <!--[if !supportLists]-->• <!--[endif]-->I encourage anyone who has concerns or an interest in this issue to make their voice heard.
- <!--[if !supportLists]-->• <!--[endif]-->Staff in my ministry are available to assist the district as it moves forward with any new decisions around its catchment boundaries however, the ultimate decision on catchment areas rests with the hoard

The highlighted bullets are specific to Victor, but the sentiment is the same for South Park. Please let me know if you have any questions! Have a great day!

Melissa

From: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX
To: Bertrand, Julie EDUC:EX
Subject: Re: MLA Bullets in Inbox
Date: February 15, 2019 9:07:34 AM

Sure. Sounds good.

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 15, 2019, at 8:31 AM, Bertrand, Julie EDUC:EX < <u>Julie.Bertrand@gov.bc.ca</u>> wrote:

Hi Melissa,

The attached has been toggled as MLA bullets in the inbox. The process for MLA bullets is for the request to be sent to DMO directly, rather than through CWS. I have flagged this for the DMO, but I will leave the incoming in the inbox for your action.

Thanks-

Julie Bertrand | A/ Team Lead

Corporate Writing Services

Deputy Minister's Office | Ministry of Education

Email: <u>Julie.Bertrand@gov.bc.ca</u>

From: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX
To: Bertrand, Julie EDUC:EX

Subject: Re: Rush Draft-Min | Victor School Date: February 11, 2019 11:52:10 AM

Hi Julie, yes a draft minister please. Thanks!

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 11, 2019, at 11:48 AM, Bertrand, Julie EDUC:EX < <u>Julie.Bertrand@gov.bc.ca</u>> wrote:

Hi Melissa,

Keith's staff have gotten in touch with me to let me know that Minister/your office has requested a rush response be drafted. I have pulled the attached from the inbox to action, but wanted to touch base with you on this confirm this is the correct direction. Thanks—

Julie Bertrand | A/ Team Lead

Corporate Writing Services
Deputy Minister's Office | Ministry of Education

From: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX

To: Hahn, Andra EDUC:EX

Subject: Re: Statement and Tweets - Real Acts of Caring Week

Date: February 11, 2019 11:04:35 AM

Hey Andra. I sent it already

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 11, 2019, at 11:03 AM, Hahn, Andra EDUC:EX < Andra. Hahn@gov.bc.ca > wrote:

Thanks, Sean. I will send the attachment to MLA Glumac's Legislative Assistant. Andra

From: Leslie, Sean GCPE:EX

Sent: February 10, 2019 10:41 AM

To: Harrison, Veronica EDUC:EX < Veronica.Harrison@gov.bc.ca; Maartman, William

EDUC:EX < <u>William.Maartman@gov.bc.ca</u>>; Hahn, Andra EDUC:EX

Andra.Hahn@gov.bc.ca; Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX < Melissa.Farrance@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: Filion, Corinna GCPE:EX < Corinna.Filion@gov.bc.ca >; McPhee, Erin GCPE:EX

< Erin. McPhee@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: FW: Statement and Tweets - Real Acts of Caring Week

Hello, can't remember if I already sent these up – statement for MLA Glumac to do

with as he pleases and suggested tweets below.

Thanks! Sean

From: McPhee, Erin GCPE:EX Sent: February 8, 2019 1:39 PM

To: Leslie, Sean GCPE:EX < Sean.Leslie@gov.bc.ca >; Filion, Corinna GCPE:EX

<Corinna.Filion@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: Statement and Tweets - Real Acts of Caring Week

Hi there, the MLA statement (approved by Jenn) is attached and proposed Tweets for

MRF are below.

Thanks!

Erin

Real Acts of Caring Week

Social media messages – Minister Rob Fleming

Wednesday, Feb. 13, 2019

We can all do our part to spread kindness. Great to have <u>@sd43bc</u> and <u>@SD67News</u> educators and students in the Legislature today to mark <u>#realactsofcaring</u> week. #bced <u>@realactsbc</u> @SafeEducationBC www.<u>realactsofcaring.org</u>

Students must feel safe and connected in order to learn. Spread kindness this week as part of <u>#realactsofcaring</u> week. #bced <u>@realactsbc</u> @SafeEducationBC

www.realactsofcaring.org

Real Acts of Caring Week is about doing something kind for another person and not expecting anything in return. Do your part to spread kindness in your own community.

#bced <u>#realactsofcaring</u> @realactsbc @SafeEducationBC www.<u>realactsofcaring.org</u>

Erin McPhee

Public Affairs Officer B.C. Ministry of Education Communications

Office: 250 356-5288 Cell: 778 584-4722 From: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX

To: Lee, Ally EDUC:EX

Subject: RE: Today's announcement for BC School's

Date: February 11, 2019 2:45:41 PM

Hi Ally!

Hope you are well! No advice. Draft Minister is fine. Thanks!

Just getting things coordinated as I take over the inbox again, so there may be some hiccups between Will and I.

Thanks for your patience!

Melissa

From: EDUC Correspondence EDUC:EX **Sent:** Monday, February 11, 2019 2:40 PM

To: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX < Melissa.Farrance@gov.bc.ca >

Cc: EDUC Correspondence EDUC:EX < EDUC.Correspondence@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: FW: Today's announcement for BC School's

Hey Melissa,

This was flagged as Staff Advice. This incoming was also sent to the Minister's inbox and was logged as Draft-Minister (207913 – staff currently working on draft), can you please advise if we should still get staff advice or if this can continue as Draft-Minister?

Thanks!

Ally

Ally Lee | Writing Services and Documents Coordinator

Deputy Minister's Office | Ministry of Education

From: Fleming.MLA, Rob < Rob.Fleming.MLA@leg.bc.ca>

Sent: February 6, 2019 9:53 AM

To: Minister, EDUC EDUC:EX < <u>EDUC.Minister@gov.bc.ca</u>> **Subject:** FW: Today's announcement for BC School's

From: Shannon Toronitz \$.22

Sent: Tuesday, February 5, 2019 8:54 AM

To: Fleming.MLA, Rob < Rob.Fleming.MLA@leg.bc.ca > **Subject:** Today's announcement for BC School's

Dear Mr. Fleming. I want to thank you and Minister Darcy for your recognition yesterday of the importance of early mental health intervention in BC schools. I am an elementary teacher counsellor on the South Island with a caseload of 1:1250. I support 4 elementary schools in my district. I am often the first line of support for the children and families in my schools with mental health concerns as they are placed on wait lists for government mental health agencies, paediatricians and psychiatrists as well as other community agencies. S.22

s 22

I notice that there is only one training session on the island in Campbell River and it is not on an NID for the South Island school districts. This would mean that teachers but more specifically teacher counsellors in Sd61, 62 and 63 who were wanting to get started on this program right away would be doing so at significant personal cost if in fact they were able to be out of their schools for that day. Is there any possibility of offering training this year on the

South Island so that myself and my colleagues can pick up from where the FRIENDS mental health program left off with our students and families?

Thank you again for your value of mental health support for our public school students. I look forward to incorporating the new program and resources into my daily practise in my schools. Shannon Toronitz

Brentwood Bay, BC

--

"Let us remember: One book, one pen, one child, and one teacher can change the world." Malala Yousafzai

From: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX
To: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX
Subject: RE: Video From Moose Hide Event
Date: February 15, 2019 1:13:45 PM

Could I get a clip from about 50.16 - 1:15.11

Starting right after "please to hear this" & before "it's now time" Ending after "once and for all"

Wondering if it'd be possible to get another clip from the same start time to 1:31.6 Don't need this one right away, its more of a nice to have.

And a questions - will the final clip have subtitles?

Thank you so much!!

----Original Message----

From: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX Sent: Friday, February 15, 2019 12:38 PM

To: Smith, Mat GCPE:EX <Mat.Smith@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Video From Moose Hide Event

Thanks Mat. I'll try to get back to you shortly

----Original Message-----From: Smith, Mat GCPE:EX

Sent: Friday, February 15, 2019 12:22 PM

To: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX <Melissa.Farrance@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: Re: Video From Moose Hide Event

Just following up on this in case you need a clip before the weekend.

Mat Smith 250-896-9705

On 2019-02-14, 11:28 AM, "Smith, Mat GCPE:EX" < Mat.Smith@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

Here's the full clip: https://app.wipster.io/Review/AxO7GwCYLOJgoWP71j4-Og-LmiYJY74p6p54tA2Y_jB9Xbzjxw#asset=1

Let me know which part you'd like and I can cut it for you.

On 2019-02-14, 10:08 AM, "Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX" <Melissa.Farrance@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

Very much appreciated

-----Original Message-----From: Smith, Mat GCPE:EX

Sent: Thursday, February 14, 2019 10:01 AM

To: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX <Melissa.Farrance@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: Re: Video From Moose Hide Event

For sure. We used a contractor videographer for this shoot, so it may take a bit longer, but I'll reach out to him

```
now and keep you in the loop
    Mat Smith
    250-896-9705
    On 2019-02-14, 9:42 AM, "Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX" < Melissa.Farrance@gov.bc.ca> wrote:
      Hi Mat,
       Yes please. How long is the speech? There is apparently a section where MRF mentions funding and there
was a loud cheer. Can we check out the full speech and cut it into a sharable soundbite after?
      Happy to chat about it!
      250-882-3630
       ----Original Message----
      From: Smith, Mat GCPE:EX
      Sent: Thursday, February 14, 2019 9:19 AM
      To: Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX <Melissa.Farrance@gov.bc.ca>; Hardin, Karl GCPE:EX
<Karl.Hardin@gov.bc.ca>
      Subject: Re: Video From Moose Hide Event
      Hi Melissa,
       That shouldn't be an issue.
       Would you like Minister Fleming's speech in its entirety?
      Cheers,
      Mat
      Mat Smith
      250-896-9705
      On 2019-02-13, 4:54 PM, "Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX" < Melissa.Farrance@gov.bc.ca> wrote:
         Great!! I'm hoping for a clip of Minster Fleming speaking. No rush! Happy to chat about specifics.
         Thanks!
         250-882-3630
         Sent from my iPhone
         > On Feb 13, 2019, at 4:44 PM, Hardin, Karl GCPE:EX <Karl.Hardin@gov.bc.ca> wrote:
         > Hi Melissa, we did! However, the video won't be ready right away unfortunately. Possibly by end of
week? Or early next.
         > Were you hoping for footage or a clip? We may be able to provide that to you before next week.
         > Cc'ing Mat, who is coordinating with the videographer.
         > Best
         > k
         > --
```

```
> Karl Hardin
> Executive Director | Digital Communications
> Government Communications and Public Engagement
> Cell: (778) 584 1251
>
> On 2019-02-13, 4:21 PM, "Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX" <Melissa.Farrance@gov.bc.ca> wrote:
> Hi Karl,
> I'm hoping to find some video from today's Moose Hide Campaign event. It was suggested someone from your shop may have taken some.
> Thanks!
> Sent from my iPhone
```